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amount budgeted for meals during this period.  In other words, how much over or 
underbudget is the District in relation to providing meals to students from March 16 to the 
present. 

4. An estimated amount of savings in utilities since schools closed on March 16, 2020. 
5. An estimated amount of savings the District has achieved by not using the approximately 

250 substitutes used on a daily basis prior to the closure of schools on March 16, 2020. 
6. The number of vacancies that exist by worksite and job classification, for both certificated 

and non-certificated staff.   In the past in response to a similar request like this from SCTA, 
the District has provided a position control report.  We would request such a report broken 
down by bargaining unit, including where applicable, non-represented employees and 
administrators.  Included in this request is the current salary and FTE status for all 
employees. 

7. With regard to health insurance costs, again by bargaining unit, the enrollment numbers and 
costs by category (e.g. employee only, employee + 1, employee + family) for 2019-20. 

8. The 2020-21 health insurance renewal rates by insurance provider for all bargaining units. 
9. The anticipated amount of savings the District expects based on the layoff of certificated 

and classified staff for 2020-21. 
 

As part our discussion related to the budget, we also intend to discuss the impact of 

subcontracting.  As you know, the District has previously agreed that it would not subcontract out 

bargaining unit and it further committed to negotiate with SCTA a timeline for returning work to 

the bargaining unit that had previously  and unlawfully been subcontracted.  The District has refused 

to engage in that discussion, which we have made clear to the District we intend to make a 

substantial part of this negotiations.  In the forthcoming days, we will be following up this email 

with a more specific request for the service contracts between SCUSD and various vendors. 

We will also be requesting additional information on various vendor contracts that may be unrelated 

to subcontracting issues, but have an impact on SCTA’s goal, which is shared by SCUSD, or 

reaching a common understanding about the District’s budget. 

Upon receipt of the above-requested information, we look forward to scheduling a time to meet, 

with the expectation that SCTA will  be able to provide a more specific set of topics that we 

will  cover when we meet to discuss the budget with Ms. Ramos, other District representatives and 

an authorized representative from SCOE 

 


